P6 Class Newsletter Term 2

Dear Parents/Carers,

Term 2 promises to be as busy as Term 1, we may have only been back for a few days, but we have already written a spooky poem and started our maths topics with relish. It has been wonderful to hear about all the adventures the pupils have had over their well deserved Tattie Holidays. You will have an opportunity this term to visit our ‘virtual classroom’ when the children and I will populate our Google Classroom with lots of information about the learning that has been taking place in P6!  
 
Can I please take this opportunity to remind you of the items your child should have with them daily- all labelled please!

· A pencil case containing a sharp pencil, rubber, ruler and some coloured pencils.
· An apron or over-sized shirt for Art and Science.
· A water bottle which should be FILLED AT HOME and TAKEN HOME each night. Please note this bottle should only contain water, not juice.
· Their green homework folder and homework diary
· A book to keep in their trays for rainy playtimes and silent reading.

Our weekly schedule has not changed much but just to remind you,

Mondays- Languages in the morning and virtual assembly in the afternoon.
Wednesday- PE with Miss Kevan.
Friday- PE in the morning and Golden Time in the afternoon.

PE and Health and Wellbeing
Miss Kevan will continue with a variety of sports on Wednesday, and I will be teaching general fitness and co-ordination on a Friday.

We will be continuing to learn about the importance of having a Growth Mindset and how to recognise and deal with difficult emotions.  We will be using Bounce Back as our focus this term.

Numeracy
Multiplication will our focus initially, reminding ourselves about using times tables facts, multiplying up to 3 digits by 10 and 100 (and multiples thereof), multiplying up to 3 digits by a single digit and applying this to problem solving questions. It is important to remember that the children are taught and assessed in a variety of ways, and we also enjoy playing games, using Active Maths, Sumdog, Education City and other resources.  We will also be consolidating our knowledge of money (coins and notes up to £20) and considering paying bills and budgeting.  We will be taking part in a Money Sense workshop this term too.

Numeracy homework will continue to be issued weekly, please do feel free to help your child with this task as it is important that they share their learning with you.  If required you can make notes, show working and indeed pass any comment back to me about how your child found the maths and if there are any areas causing difficulty.  This homework is never to assess, always to consolidate.  It will continue to be set on Google Classroom


Literacy
We will be continuing to write a variety of different pieces, often linked to our Topic.  We will continue to consolidate our grammar and spelling as part of writing lessons, and I aim for us to produce some persuasive writing as well as look at different styles of poetry.

Spelling will continue to be issued on a Monday and returned and checked in class on a Friday.  Reading will also continue being issued twice a week either Monday/Wednesday OR Tuesday/Thursday. Your support in encouraging your child with reading at home is appreciated. 

Topic
We are continuing with Space for Term 2; we are working our way through the list generated by the class at the beginning of Term 1 containing all the questions and ideas about space from the children.  We will also be covering various scientific ideas such as light and waves as well as continuing to follow the journey of the James Webb telescope- currently looking at a launch date of 18th December! We will also be discussing the COP-26 conference and using it as a starting point for some class tasks.

Dates for your diary
November
Mon 1st -Term 2 begins-PSC Christmas Card Art Project Deadline
Fri 5th Nov-Rotary Shoe Box Appeal-last day to return boxes to school
Mon 8th - Parent Staff Council EGM 7:3Opm 
Fri 12th - Children in Need Dress as You Please Day 
Tue 16th – Pupil Show & Tell Virtual Curriculum Event available from this evening!
Thu 18th & Fri 19th - Staff In-Service Days-School closed to pupils.
Wed 24th -Flu Immunisation Programme

December
Sun 5th - PSC Christmas Fayre-Portlethen Parish Church-details to follow 
Wk beginning 13th – Primary 1 Nativity-details to follow 
Wed 15th -School Christmas Lunch-details to follow 
Mon 20th - End of term Christmas Church Service Virtual-Portlethen Parish Church PM
Tue 21st - Last day of term 2
 Wed 22nd Dec to Tue 4th Jan-Christmas Holidays!
 Wed 5th January 2022-Term 3 begins!


I take in the diaries weekly on a Friday, so this is a good way to contact me if needed.  If you have any queries or concerns feel free to pop a note in the diary, and I look forward to seeing you all ‘virtually’ in November in our Google Classroom!


With very kind regards,
Catherine Middleton

